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Meetings; 1st and 3rd Wednes-

days of the month. 

6-30 for 7-00 pm 

Victor Harbor Yacht Club 

Apologies and Visitors to:  

apologiesvhr@gmail.com 

 OR: 0422784028  OR TO 

scummings@internode.on.net 

by Monday 18 March  12 noon 

                      The Whale Tale              

  Club of Victor Harbor 



 

 

 

 

                                       SPECIAL NOTICE 

 

               Reminder : The meetings in April will be on April 10 

                                      and April 24 

     Due to Conference and Bike Ride. 

 

    This change of date is for the month of April only. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

       March 20 Coles Opening BBQ 

      March 24 Coles Family Fun Day  

      March 28 Bike ride to Broken Hill 

      Sat. 30 March Community Sleepout. 

     Tuesday April 4 VH R-7 School BBQ 

      April 5 - 7 Conference in Broken Hill 

 

 

    Apologies and Guests for March 20   

by Monday, March 18 2019 at 12 noon to Stewart 

    Cummings ( see page 1 for numbers etc.) 

 

 



 

Welcome to  Whale Tale  19 

The Meeting on Wednesday March 20 is at Victor Harbor 

Yacht Club 

Cost $22 

Apologies and visitors  to Stewart Cummings by Monday 

18 March by 12 noon at 0422784028  

Or : scummings@internode.on.net 

 Or :  apologiesvhr@gmail.com  

plus any special Dietary requirements. 

 

    

 

Last Meeting we heard form some of our members including Peter Morison a fairly new 

member.  

Peter told us about his early life and his interest in music. Especially in playing a number of 

instruments. 

Peter worked with Scott Bonnar for a number of years and worked with Victor Lawnmowers as 

well. 

He has a wide range of interests and has started to assist in the planning of new grass on 

Warland Reserve.. 

We also heard form Marty Alsford, President Elect who with Julie Irwin attended the recent 

PETS Weekend.. 

Marty has gathered some ideas which we will hear about later in the year. 

Our speaker on the night was Dr. David Taggart who is running a programme to introduce na-

tive species into certain areas of the state. 

This Programme, “Wilding” has been used overseas tore-introduce native species in America 

and it is hope to produce benefits for Agriculture and the Environment. 

 

. 

 



 

 

   

     . 

Marty telling us about 

PETS. 

David Taggart with Chair 

for the night  Leonie Cox. 

Susan Alsford our “Technical 

Person” on the night who 

rescued  the presentation 

working by getting the projec-

tor working. 



 

COMMUNITY SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT ENCOUNTER BAY BOWLING CLUB 

5.45P.M. THURSDAY 7TH MARCH 2019 

PRESENT: David Jenkins, Graham Ewens, Neville Willis, Graham Moody, Maxine Timbs, 

                   Jessica Bodey, Ron Parker. Brian Liddy (Chair) 

Apologies: Andrew Robertson, Mark Shields. 

Agenda: 

Bradley’s place:  Childhood Cancer Association had supplied us with a list of wants and 

needs in a meeting on 27/2/19.  It was resolved that the club would supply some of the 

needs (see separate attachment). 

David has made several enquiries and as seen in his report dated 8/3/19 was able to make 

some of those purchases.  The Club will provide the following Ant poison $180, baby cot 

$380, Queen size Bed approx. $1600.  The electrical tagging is complete. 

Moved Graham Moody 2nd Graham Ewens payments be approved. Carried 

Carrickalinga House:  Still waiting for instillations.  Supplier contacted B.L. and advised unit 

is ordered and expecting delivery next week. 

Pride of workmanship awards:  DJ has updated criteria and this was sent out to all 

members.  Maxine Timbs abd Jessica Bodey have volunteered to assist David.  Nomination 

forms to be printed and distributed. 

Tabernacle Cemetery:  Cleanup of grounds has been completed. Gates and sign have been 

removed, sent to Adelaide for sandblasting and painting.  Should be back on Tuesday 12/3. 

Thankyou to Pat Chigwidden for supplying morning tea. 

Geoff Walker reserve;  Watering has been done however due to dry season may need to be 

done again also plants need weeding=  leave until after Easter. 

VH HIGH SCHOOL:  BBQ was carried out and cheque for $2000 donated for computers. This 

was done on afternoon of  Parents day and large crowd present. 

Small grants applications: We have received several applications for small grants from 

various organizations.  An advert will be placed in Times on 28/3 for further applications 

from community groups, closing on 3rd May. 

Thank you to all who have helped at community projects including BBQs.  As you are 

probably aware Graham Moody has taken over as co-ordinator of BBQ trailer and  functions. 

Thank you to Neville for the job you did over a number of years. 

  



 

A special meeting will be held as part of the Club Assembly to consider the idea of creating a 

group of people called the “Friends of Victor Harbor Rotary. 

To do this the By Laws will have to be altered. 



 

The Four Way Test. 

Of all the things we think ,say or do 

1 Is it the truth? 

2.Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build Good Will and  

Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------ 

Celebrations for March 
     Celebrations will be published at the beginning of each month with members expected to 

pay only once for any special occasion.   

                

Inductions Geoff Simpson, John Cunningham, Graham Moody, Sue Ellers, Nick 

Hayles, David Jenkins. Joanne Luckhurst 

Birthday: Rob Williams, Anthony Lang, Paul Freebairn,  

Partners Birthday. Judy Dean, Claire Mowling, Maxine Moody, Sue McKay, Pip Rob-

ertson, Carol Lang. Joanne Luckhurst 

Anniversary  Mark and Leonie Cox, Andrew and Pip Robertson, 

. 

Please note that the new contact for apologies and guests is 

Stewart Cummings (04227840280 ) or by e-mail as published 

on page One of  the Whale Tale.                    , 

 

    


